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January 9, 2025 

Maine Uniform Building and Energy Code – Code Adoption Update

The State of Maine has amended the Maine Uniform Building and Energy Code adoption.  On 
Tuesday  January 7, 2025, he Commissioner of the Department of Public Safety signed the 
amendments into rule.  Municipalities must enforce the newly adopted 2021 I-codes and 
corresponding standards as of April 7, 2025.  The Fire Marshal’s Office, Division of Building 
Codes website’s information and links will be updated in the coming weeks.  Please notify your 
communities and other constituents of the adoption.

Greg Gilbert
CEO / CFPE / CFI-1 / LPI

State Building Official
Division Of Building Codes & Standards
Office of State Fire Marshal
45 Commerce Drive, Suite 1
Augusta, Maine 04330
Phone: (207) 441-0996

JANET T. MILLS
GOVERNOR

MICHAEL SAUSCHUCK
COMMISSIONER

   SHAWN ESLER
  STATE FIRE MARSHAL

STATE OF MAINE
Department of Public Safety

Office of State Fire Marshal
52 State House Station 

Augusta, ME  04333-0052 


